

December 5, 2006

Mr. William Taylor, II Project Manager New England District, USACE 696 Virginia Road Concord, MA 01742-2751

Dear Mr. Taylor:

I am writing to inquire about the status of the Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) activities at the ABB/Combustion Engineering site at 2000 Day Hill Road in Windsor.

During the Army Corps' last report to the Windsor Town Council in August of 2002, we were informed that the next major milestone was the completion of the Record of Decision and remediation would then follow. As I understand it, there have been a number of revised target dates for the completion of the Record of Decision. To date, the Record of Decision has still not been finalized. Although I understand the complexities of a remediation project of this scale, I must voice my concerns regarding the delays, especially when combined with the fact that we have received very limited information from your agency regarding the progress made to date.

I would greatly appreciate a status report on the Army Corps of Engineer's portion of the remediation effort at your earliest convenience so I may provide an update to the Town Council. If possible, please include a new schedule of major remediation milestones, a target date for the completion of the Record of Decision and final remediation activities.

The ABB/Combustion Engineering campus is located in an ideal location within Windsor's corporate park. As you can imagine, the town is anxious to see both the private and public remediation efforts proceed in a timely manner.

Your timely assistance regarding this request is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely.

Peter P. Souza

Town Manager

cc. Mayor Trinks and Town Councilmembers
Charles Petrillo, Windsor Director of Public Health